General Meeting July 19, 2023

Board Attendance:

* Rob Orie

*  Paige Ellison

* Riley Orie

*  Crystal Kohler

*  Chris Kowayk

* Aubrianna Bruzzese
* Alicia Jaquay

* Brooke Nelson

* L'Tesha Pettis

General Members

* Bridget Osteried
* Coach Nate

* Steven Taylor

*  Melissa Hosack

*  Melissa Karpy

* Darrell Bradford
*  KJ Peake

Old Business — Kona Ice will be attending the games.

Alicia Jaquay requested to possibly record meetings in the future so everything is documented, and
nothing is missed. No one opposed this will be looked into more in depth.

Cheer Treasury Report - $20,654.59. There is one pending invoice for camp shirts, the league is waiting
on the invoice.

17 cheer mats are needed, and a tax-exempt form is needed to order the mats. Cheer currently has 29
mats and 2 in the middle school. The total for the 17 mats is $4,000.00. There was a vote held for the
purchase of the mats. The vote was approved by majority vote.

Cheer is cleaning out their space in the Blue Booth on July 20, 2023.

Competition information has been emailed to all teams. Shirts for coaches have been ordered. A
mockup of pink out shirts has been made.



The bow order has been placed. Money needs to be taken to the bow lady.

Midriff and briefs need ordered for the 2 new kindergarten signups. All Kindergarten will be fitted
for uniforms next week.

Cheer has to print more tickets for the optional fundraiser.
Football
Treasury Report $10,471.81 in account. There is one pending invoice to Riddell for helmets.
Football needs to purchase more equipment. Chris is working on composing a list of items needed.

Coach Nate proposed purchasing headsets for football the price for 4 sets is $750.00. It was
decided that funds were not available for the purchase of headsets. Steven Taylor found 3 sets for
$427.00. This will be looked into further.

All football coaches’ clearances have been received.
The BCYFL picnic will be held on July 23, 2023.

There are 5 HYFL participants with open registration due on July 20, 2023, or they will not be able
to participate in the current season. Report cards are also due. National Sports ID has been completed
for all participants except 1.

The league currently has 91 registered players they are broken down as follows.
Twerps — 30
Termites — 27
Mighty Mites — 33

The HYFL has an AED machine located in the Blue Booth. The AED will be taken to all games and will
be placed in the press box. There was a discussion on having the AED closer to field, there was not a
specific location decided on where the AED would be. Riley and Rob Orie attended a class on how to
use the AED. The AED is good for a 1-time use.

A scrimmage will be held on August 5, 2023. The field will be divided into 3 sections. The games will
begin at 12pm.

There is still not an opponent for the September 16, 2023, game since North Catholic backed out of
joining the BCYFL. The BCYFL is currently looking for an opponent outside of the league.

Plumbing issue — the water and pipes need fixed along with the toilet. This will be voted on at the
next meeting. Football and Cheer will split the cost to fix the pipes if the cost is under $500.00 for both
football and cheer no public vote is needed. The pipes can be fixed as soon as possible. It was
recommended that a professional complete this job.



Jerseys are league owned.

The bingo fundraiser for football will be held October 8, 2023, at the Hopewell VFW. Each family is
required to sell 5 tickets at $35.00 per ticket. The bingo date is the same date as a cheer competition.
Tickets will be available from the beginning of August until 2 weeks before the bingo date. Bingo will be
held at 1pm. There is no buyout for Bingo.

There will be admission fees to home games. The gate fee is $5.00 for adults, $3.00 for children and
2 and under are free. Coaches and participants are free.

Family funday will be held August 13, 2023, at Hopewell Park. The flyer has been posted in the
gamechanger app. The event will be from 1pm-6pm.

Football is seeking sponsorship from companies in cash or food donations. The blue booth will be
selling juice, pop and water until the water has been repaired.

There was a mention of having paid interns at the games. Parents should be filling volunteer
positions. Crystal Kohler brought up the idea of saving the money used to pay interns to purchase
headsets for games.

The HYFL vendor fee is 20%.

The HYFL banquet will be held on January 20, 2024, at the Hyatt located at the airport. The parking
will be free for all attendees. There will be a limit of 2 tickets per participant due to the large number of
participants. The cost for each ticket will be $45.00. The participant does not pay for their ticket. Soda is
not free at this event, the HYFL will be covering water and coffee. Brooke has a meeting on July 21,
2023, to confirm all details of this event.

Football will be holding a volunteer fundraiser for an alcohol bucket which will be drawn in
September. A date for this drawing has not been decided on yet.

Football pictures will be held at the Jr High Cafeteria. Cleats are not permitted in the building. Bring
all participants in street shoes and change into cleats. The times for pictures will be as follows.

Twerps —5:45 pm
Termites—7 pm
Mighty Mites — 8:15 pm

Banners will be back by the 1°* home game. The prices on Banners will go up if you wish to add the
gromets.

The HYFL will have its annual Dicks Sporting Goods sale from July 28 through July 31, 2023. There
will be a 20% discount on purchases.

Football needs whistles and mouth pieces.



Football ordered coaches shirts the cost is $14.00 per shirt.



